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1982 Annual 29

New gravel has been spread on the road in areas where needed and in the
area behind the lodge.

For some time the beautiful trees around the lake have been cut or damaged
by beavers. This problem was solved with the assistance of a trapper and the
State Game and Fish Commission.

A study of the lake’s levee was conducted to determine the extent of damage
caused by wave action. Further study will need to be made before corrective
measures can be taken.

Several times this year the paddle boats have been in need of repair. Many
thanks to Al Carter, our caretaker, for taking his time to see to these needed
repairs. He has been faithful in keeping the appearance of the retreat center
looking so well and keeping the area secure.

BAPTIST STUDENT UNION

Third Century Campaign

1. Most probably our goal of $1,000,000 will have been reached by the time
of the associational meetings, if our churches and alumni continue their
commitment.

2. Over 400 churches have been involved in the campaign.

3. Over 400 individuals are contributing to the campaign and have already
given over $158,000.

4. Earnings are already at work.

(1) Nine Student-to-Student Workers will be working on Arkansas
campuses this fall in the areas of campus evangelism, Bible study and
dormitory visitation.

(2) Dianne O’Connell of University of Central Arkansas will serve as STS
Worker in Chicago.

(3) The BSU work in Utah-Idaho has been helped through the Third
Century Fund as well as Iowa and Indiana.

Personnel Changes

1. Steve Masters, a recent graduate of Southwestern Seminary, is our new
BSU Director at Arkansas Tech. He served last year as associate at
University of Arkansas at Little Rock.

2. Debbie Harless, a recent graduate of Southern Seminary, is our new
Associate at Arkansas State University.

3. John Gilbert has moved to the position of Coordinator of Community
College work, following the retirement of D.C. McAtee.

BSU Center Construction and Repairs
1. Serious consideration is being given to building a Baptist Student Center
at Southwest Tech, a four-year school at Camden.
2. The recreational and dining area of the BSU Center at University of
Arkansas at Little Rock has been enlarged. The apartment area of the
center was removed in order to take care of the larger crowds.

Local Report
1. Two new workers are in the Little Rock Area. Pam Taylor has been
elected Associate at UALR and Jennifer Newton is a Seminary Intern
serving at the Baptist Medical Center.
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